
BANKING STAFFING UPDATE MARCH 2020 

March Return Information for schools with New Entrants (Primary, Area, Contributing) 

Look for both the Staffing and Funding Notices which will be generated once MOE processes your 

Recent March Return. 

The Staffing Notice will either confirm your provisional roll based staffing or increase it.  Any increase 

will reflect the fact that you have a more favourable roll on the March return than the provisional roll 

generated last year, and if an Area school, you will also see that there is a new entrant adjustment 

applied to your March Year one roll.  Other primary school types miss out on this assistance designed to 

give you sufficient staffing the get to 10 October before needing to apply for a “staffing roll 

change”.  Resulting increases to entitlement staffing are backdated to the start of the year, but probably 

not soon enough to offset any of last years overuse that you might be trying to manage by moving Staff 

to BG during PP 23 to 26. 

The good news is that there is a new entrant adjustment included in the Funding Notice for all of you, 

not just Area Schools. 

Look at the roll number/s on the recalculation page you receive.  The total roll number you see will be 

greater than the actual roll you sent in on the March Return because MOE will have recalculated the roll 

by adding 11/12ths of the March year on roll to your actual total. Your recalculated funding is improved 

in this boost creates a greater total roll than you received provisionally in September. 

File the Table generated by your SMS, probably Called M1 or M3 and probably described as “Funding 

Year Level”, as the Y1 roll on that Table provides you with a minimum safe prediction to use when 

prediction the 2021 year 1 Staffing during the July Return process on the Supplementary Questions 

email you will receive in July.  That number is also my recommended number to use for your prediction 

concerning the number of year ones you expect to arrive between ! March and 10th October on the 

supplementary question email.  It becomes the initial prediction of the “New Entrant Adjustment” for 

next year’s provisional staffing considerations by MOE. 

Contributing Schools: Make yourself aware of the Year 7 roll you may see on M1/M3 and probably on 

the new Staffing Entitlement notice.  Keep this in mind when you do the July Predictions!  There is 

danger in including them in the year 6 box and leaving the Y7 box blank. 
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